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It is with great sadness to hear of the passing of TONY BERRY, he was President of the 
DCIBA  2014-2015 and a member of Torbay Indoor Bowls club. While president he spent time 
helping the DCIBA in many ways, he was also a good club player and played in many teams,   

  

Funeral arrangements not known at this time 

 


